Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
GOAL ASSOCIATES
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 21, 2021, 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: FDOT District 4, Manatee Conference Room, 3400 W Commercial Boulevard Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 and virtually online via GoToWebinar.
To attend online, please use the following link: https://bit.ly/FDOTD4-SR7-PublicMeeting. If you prefer to join by phone, please dial (562)247-8321, Access Code: 716-080-410. The latest social distancing guidelines will be followed.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project ID Number: 443845-1-52-01. Project Description: This is a resurfacing, restoration and rehabilitation project aimed at extending the life of the roadway pavement. Additional improvements include roadway lighting expansion and upgrades, pedestrian lighting upgrades at signalized crosswalks, curb ramp upgrades, minor drainage improvements and replacement of signs and pavement markings. 

Construction is scheduled to begin in May 2022 and is estimated to end in Fall 2024.

Construction Cost Estimate: 2.2 million.

The hybrid public meeting will begin with a brief presentation at 6:00 p.m. followed by comments and questions from the public. Questions and comments may be submitted during the meeting via the online chat for project representatives to address or by email to the project manager. In-person attendees may submit verbal or written comments during the question-and-answer session. Additional project information is posted at https://www.d4fdot.com/bcfdot/design_projects.asp.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mrs. Jamie Polidora, P.E., Project Manager.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mrs. Jamie Polidora, P.E., Project Manager, at (954)777-4633 or by email at jamie.polidora@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Victoria Buxton-Tetteh, Community Outreach Specialist, at (786)600-3350 or by email at victoria.buxton-tetteh@goalassociates.com. For further information about the project, please visit the project website at https://www.d4fdot.com/bcfdot/design_projects.asp.
